STANDARDS COMMITTEE
1st September, 2008

Meeting commenced:
1.00 p.m.
"
ended:
1.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mrs. Jackie Flynn - in the Chair

Councillors Karen Garrido, Heywood, Joe Murphy, Pennington and Potter

Anthony Rich - City Solicitor and Monitoring Officer


Lynne Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator

10.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Gray and Owen.

11.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

12.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 7th July, 2008, were agreed as a correct record, subject to an apology for absence from Councillor Pennington being added.

13.
MONITORING OFFICER’S UPDATE ON PROGRESS

The Committee received an update from the Monitoring Officer which focused on the following key issues:-

· the quarterly return to the Standards Board indicating that the Committee had considered three complaints and detailing the decisions taken in respect of each one.

· the first Standards Board bulletin.

· recruitment of Independent Members. 

· the Local Government Ombudsman Annual Report which had been received.  The report was to be considered by the Officer Management Team and then Scrutiny.  There had been no findings of maladministration and 13 local settlements.

· the Complaints System indicating there had been a significant increase in premature complaints and some slippage in the time taken in dealing with complaints.


Reference was made to the reasons for the increase in premature complaints, a further complaint which had been received, the report to Scrutiny and the recruitment of Independent Members.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the update be noted.




(2) THAT the Committee be provided with a copy of the report being submitted to Scrutiny.




(3) THAT the Monitoring Officer be requested to seek applications for the position of Independent Members on the Committee by contacting the Magistrates Board.

14.
RECRUITMENT OF INDEPENDENT MEMBERS

The Committee noted that three expressions of interest in serving as Independent Members had been received and two completed applications returned.  Recruitment was ongoing as requested by promotion through IN Salford Magazine, Community Committees and other bodies and arrangements were to be made for the Acting Chair, Deputy Chair and Monitoring Officer to consider applications received with a view to interviewing and appointing new Independent Members as soon as possible.

15.
APPOINTMENT OF STANDARDS (INITIAL ASSESSMENT) SUB-COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT a Sub-Committee comprising the Acting Chair and Councillors Karen Garrido, Janice Heywood and Joe Murphy be established to consider a Complaint received by the Monitoring Officer, to meet at the rising of this Committee.

16.
TRAINING OF MEMBERS

The Monitoring Officer reported on two further training events on 17th September, 2008, and 8th October, 2008, for Members.

17.
STANDARDS CONFERENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT the Monitoring Officer, together with the Chair (or Acting Chair/ Committee Member in the event of the Chair not being available) attend the Standards Conference to be held in Birmingham on 13th and 14th October, 2008.

18.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Monday, 1st December, 2008, at 1.00 p.m.

19.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act. 

20.
GOOD GOVERNANCE STANDARD

The Committee were provided with a copy of the draft Good Governance Standard Audit Summary report and advised that an Action Plan was being prepared.


RESOLVED:
THAT the draft report be noted; and that the Monitoring Officer contact IT regarding the possibility of a Guide for Councillors in the use of IT being prepared.
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